

    Anti discrimination against Esoteric belief systems

I am writing to ask you to seriously consider certain spiritual beliefs before passing any laws to protect religious and spiritual freedom. 

I would like to tell you my story first. Since I was a very small child I have had a fascination with the occult and such matters. By the time I was 10 I was regularly reading every occult, magick and witchcraft book I could get my hands on. 


I joined a magickal order at about the age of 21 and learned much about the Western Mystical Tradition. I started practicing the magick of the Golden Dawn, Alister Crowely , enochian magick  and more. I have a strong ability for clairvoyance and can communicate with these beings.


Let me now remind you that such practices do NOT involve murder or sacrifice of any sort. It has been noted that many Christians seem to have the belief that babies are killed etc. THIS IS ALL A LIE. If my memory serves me rights our group was secretly investigated by the Federal Police back in the 70’s. I forget the name of the operation, however the result was no arrests. I remind you that the FBI also did a similar investigation – to find no crime.

Any way my point is that I have on several occasions been discriminated against because of these spiritual beliefs. Specifically I bring your attention to the time I was denied employment at [NAME WITHELD]. Many of my co-workers was born again Christians and Mormons. This incident occurred about 10 years ago. I believe that today I could seek justification.


The main point is that our legal system, our anti-discrimination system needs to address protection for people that practice such spirituality. Devil Worship, actually does not exist, however our country needs to protect those who others deem to be devil worshippers. In fact, even if a person does claim to be a ‘devil worshipper’ or ‘Witch’ – they deserve full protection under the anti discrimination act. 


I believe that, so called ‘witches’ etc are the last of the ‘minority groups’ that still to this day, have no protection under the law, from discrimination. 


I think that you will find that the main perpetrators are Christians and Muslims.


Please give consideration in the anti – discrimination act for protection for people who have esoteric belief systems. We have been persecuted for so long and are afraid of going to the authorities, for we will get laughed at. 

Thank you very much Peter Lambert

